OCTOBER 8, 2008

     A regular meeting of the Madrid Town Board was called to order at 6:30 pm in the Town Office.

     Members present: William Carkner, Tony Cooper, David Fisher, Tim Thisse, Kevin Finnegan, Chet Tyndall - Highway Supt. and Judy Hargrave – Town Clerk.

     Also present: Kim Bisonette, Dick & Phyllis McDougall, Kerri Cooper, Sara Day-Schulz, Duane Pelkey, Mike Crowe, Alan Finnegan, Jeff Gilson and Tammy Hawkins.

     Dick & Phyllis presented the rescue squad budget for 2009. Their budget is $30,000 which is down $500 from last year. The squad asked if it was possible for them to purchase gas/diesel from the Town. The Board will check with the Town Attorney and get back to the Rescue Squad regarding this matter.

    Duane Pelkey and Sara Day-Schulz on behalf of the Library Board asked the Town Board if the Highway men could put a tarp over the Library roof for the winter as they will not be able to have the repairs done before this winter. Tim Thisse and Chet will look into the fee for renting a lift to do this work.

     Sara Day-Schulz presented the Board with a copy of the Madrid Historical Society’s 2009 budget, they are asking the Town to allocate $2,600.00 towards the operating budget, they are having their 2nd annual pressing event on October 25th @ 10-2 at the Walker House Museum.

     Alan Finnegan reported the things are quiet at the Community Building. The new doors have all been installed. Alan also reported that the boat ramp has washed out. Chet will check it out and repair it in the spring.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to have Mike Crowe assist the Library board with the undertaking of the library project to the extent the funds from the grant and capital improvement are available. All were in favor.

     The Board reviewed the monthly bills. Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to pay the monthly bills. General #388-424 in the amount of $14,865.17, Highway # 129-139 in the amount of $22,049.00, Water #108-125 in the amount of $3,861.19, Sewer #30-35 in the amount of $2,221.04 and Light District #10 in the amount of $1,239.15. All were in favor.

     Communications: A letter was received from R. Carey Babyak, the Regional Director, Region 7, NYSDOT, stating that the DOT is hopeful that the construction on the bridge can start next spring (’09).

     The Board discussed plowing and sanding the Community building parking lot. It was suggested that the Supervisor write the State DOT and ask them to keep it plowed and sanded. Chet stated that he has been looking for a used sander that will fit on a pickup, David Fisher said that he had one he would donate to the Town. It will require a little work on it but there is nothing major wrong with it.

     Jeff Gilson reported to the Board that he has issued 64 building permits so far this year. Jeff has also noitified Linda Armstrong that she has until October 22 to clean up her property or the Town will clean it up and add it to her 2009 land tax bill.

     Kim Bisonette reported that the St Lawrence County Real Property Tax Office would like the Town to consider postponing doing a total reval for another year. The Board discussed this matter. Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to postpone the reval another year. Roll call vote as follows: Tony Cooper-No, Kevin Finnegan –Aye, Tim Thisse-Aye, David Fisher-No, William Carkner-No. The motion was defeated.

     Old Business: The roof materials are in for the water plant and they hope to start the repairs within the next couple of weeks.

    The letter has not been sent to the State DOT yet asking for a cover over the walkway across the bridge and requesting help paving North St and the Ruddy Rd because of the increase in traffic on them because of the detour and to also to consider plowing and sanding the park and Caroline Street.

     Tony Cooper made a resolution to lower the speed limit on County Route 14 towards Chase Mills, second by Tim Thisse. All were in favor.

     Chet reported that he sent a letter to Tedra Cobb regarding the condition of County Route 30.

     The Board discussed changing a few areas on the zoning maps, one is to leave County Route 14 as it currently is zoned, which is Residential Agriculture  and not having as much open space area.

     New Business: There will be a budget work session on Wednesday October 22, 2008 at 6:30 pm in the Town Office.

There will be a public hearing at the Fire station on October 15, 2008 at 7:00 pm on the fire district’s 2009 budget.

     Kevin reported that he had a call from a resident that was concerned about someone putting metal strips with nails in it on the side of the road within the Town’s right of way.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. All were in favor.

    Tony Cooper made a motion to adjourn, second by David Fisher. All were in favor. Meeting adjourned at 8pm.

_____________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

